EASTEND NEWS

Editor: Di Horncastle 01964-65049 email: dihorn@hotmail.co.uk Issue No. 52.NOV.DEC.2017.JAN 2018

EDITOR'S NOTES

I don't want to make a habit of the newsletter becoming a place to advertise business but as I was asked to source a Local Handyman by members of the Community the details are below. Both reside in Easington Peter 07791690938
Stuart 07732 170917. or 01964 650443
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

LOCAL EVENTS DIARY

(In the Community Hall unless otherwise stated) NOVEMBER

Tues.21st.7pm.SKEALS Talk
'The settlement at the end of the
world': ex-servicemen's communal
farming at Sunk Island 1917-1927 by
Jill Crowther

Sat.25th 9.30am.Skeffling Church & Dog Rescue Coffee Morning 29th. 6pm. At the YOUTH CLUB - Annual Youth Club Christmas Fayre

DECEMBER

Sat.2nd. NO Coffee Morning Mon. 4th.7pm. Parish Council Meeting Sat.9th.9.30am.Samaritans Purse Coffee Morning

Thurs. 7th.6pm. At the SCHOOL Annual Christmas Fair

Sun. 10th. 2-4pm. HOLPMTON Village Hall Celtic Christmas Strings

Sun.10th.3pm. KILNSEA—Carols at Westmere Farm

Fri. 15th.7.30-9pm Concert in All Saints' Church.(see article) Sat.16th. 9.30am.MS Coffee Morning Sun.17th. Chancel Café Communion Service at All Saints Church

Tues. 19th. 2-3pm. At the SCHOOL-Christmas Afternoon Café

Mon.18th.7pm. HOLMPTON Carol Service at St.Nicholas Church Sat. 23rd. Easington Footballl Club Coffee Morning

Sunday 24th Dec.10pm.Christmas Eve Communion at All Saints Church

PARISH COUNCIL POST OFFICE SERVICE

Councillor Livas-Dawes has organised with the Post Office to run the service, available now, from the Community Hall once a week, Thursday mornings 9am-12.30pm.

Please use the service as it benefits the whole community. Councillor Livas-Dawes is looking for stall holders for a market she is organising. She has a few already but any interested parties should contact her direct. Phone No. 01964-650766

Gassco are very kindly giving the Parish a Christmas Tree this year. The Parish Council will be arranging the lighting of the tree for early December. Please watch out for notices in the PC notice boards and also on the website, Parish Council 2018 meetings: 5th Feb. & 5th March.

KILNSEA

CHILDREN IN NEED QUIZ

Crown & Anchor Kilnsea are holding a fun quiz by Jonnie (the barman) in aid of "Children in Need" and a surprise raffle on Saturday 18th November start 9.15pm, so come along and and join the fun and help us raise some money.

WESTMERE FARM

A Carol Service will be held in the barn at Westmere Farm on Sun 10th December at 3pm. Wrap up warm! Could I also thank everyone who supported the other events in the barn this Summer. As well as enjoying ourselves listening to some great music, we also raised £600 for Dove House, £1066 for RNLI Humber and £530 for Guide Dogs for the Blind. We will be having some events next Summer but the only one booked so far is "Keep It Cash" on 22nd June. Many thanks.

Andrew Wells

EAST END CANCER RELIEF FUND

We will be holding the Annual Christmas Draw at the Crown & Anchor Kilnsea on Friday 22nd December, for which we would be grateful for any prizes or donations. All the money raised is for the Queens Cancer Centre at Castle Hill for the benefit of cancer patients.

Mary Brisby

SKEALS

Skeals are hosting a talk 'The settlement at the end of the world': ex-servicemen's communal farming at Sunk Island 1917-1927 by Jill Crowther in the Community Hall on the 21st November at 7pm. Free admission. Refreshments provided. All welcome.

Thank you to all those who provided photographs for this years Gas Companies Calendar. The photos chosen and are now with the Printer.

SKEFFLING NEWS

Thank you to everyone who attended our Bonfire Night I hope you all agree the Fireworks were once again brilliant. We must give a special thank you to 2 young ladies, Jess & Libby and their mums who made and sold lots of cakes managing to raise £45 towards the cost of the fireworks. It was very much appreciated by all the Committee. The Christmas Fayre in aid of St. Helens Church will be on Saturday 18th November 11-1pm. with all the usual stalls and of course the Bacon Sandwiches. Into the New Year now, we are having a Burns Night date and ticket price to be confirmed.

Julie Newsam

CHURCH NEWS

ACADEMY.

We are hosting a Concert in church on the evening of Friday 15th December 7.30-9pm. Entry is free, nibbles will be provided (bring your own drinks). Ring me on 650535 if you would like to book a table. We have formed a choir, rehearsals are on Mondays and Thursdays at 6.30pm. Again if you are interested in joining the choir please ring me. It is hoped that this will continue into the new year.

A big thank you to all who contributed to the success of the Harvest Auction in the White Horse. This event raised £1,500 for The Easington and Skeffling Churches.

Following the Methodist harvest service, which Rev Lansford Penn-Timity very kindly took, we were able to take food, clothing, towels and bedding to the homeless. If you wish to contribute to a further donation at Christmas time, please get in touch. Selection boxes, toiletries, towels and bedding are always welcomed at this time. The breakfast service for November is on the 19th. There will be a further breakfast service on the 17th December and a Christmas Eve service at 10pm. (Christmas Eve is a Sunday this year). Thanks to all who support these services; it is much appreciated. Weekly envelope giving is a big help to the church. If you wish to start giving small weekly amounts to the church via the envelope system please let me know. It is surprising how these add up. So thank you to all those who have been contributing in this way and we look forward to your further support for the coming year. FRIENDS OF EASINGTON CE PRIMARY

The new academic year has started off well and already we would like to give special thanks to Easington Beach Caravan Park, Centrica Storage and Perenco for their support in our up and coming events. Your faith in us is gratefully received. Two calendar events for everyone - Thursday 7th December, 6pm will be the annual Christmas Fair at the school. Craft stalls, games, refreshments, Santa's Grotto, tombola and a fantastic raffle are some of the activities you can expect to see. Please support us in the venture by attending the event and purchasing a raffle ticket (or two). Secondly on Tuesday 19th December, 2pm -3pm the children will be hosting a Christmas Afternoon Cafe. We will be selling light refreshments and hopefully have a couple of stall to entice you. The children will also lead us in Christmas Carols, not to be missed. Following the hard work of the committee, William Jackson Food Group have agreed to support our school in the enhancement of our outdoor forest schools area. They are going to provide us with plants and trees which the children can plant and learn to nurture. Exciting times ahead. Kathryn

EVERGREENS

Our Christmas shopping trip to Wakefield was a success.

There are art and craft classes up until December every Wednesday

of target 200, 400 pm. From the many forms Alambara 63,000 and non-

afternoon 2.00-4.00pm. Everyone welcome. Members £2.00 and non-members £4.00.

Gentle exercise classes will take the place of the art and craft throughout January.

Our last trip of the year is to Selby Christmas market. This will be followed by a Christmas lunch at Withernsea Golf Club.

We would like to thank Perenco, Gassco and Centrica for their kind donations towards the party.

The Evergreens hold an informal coffee morning every Thursday 9.30-11.00am. All welcome to drop in.

Pat Swales

EASINGTON YOUTH CLUB

Great News - we have been successful in our bid to the National Lottery, they have granted us £25,000 towards replacement of the Play Park, of course we will need more funds to replace the whole Park but this is a real boost for us going into 2018.

Our Annual Christmas Fayre is on 29/11/2017, starting at 18:00, everyone is welcome and if anyone would like a lift please contact either Christina Keyworth 650651 or Kim Dalton 650447 to arrange. Raffle tickets are on sale now, the 1st Prize is £100, and there are loads more great prizes. If anyone can donate anything to the Tombola or Wine/Water stall or if anyone fancies doing a bit of baking all help is appreciated.

On 06/12/2017, the Youth Club are holding a Xmas Disco. We run a very active Duke of Edinburgh Scheme as part of the Youth Club and 4 members will be attending St James Palace, London to receive their Gold Awards shortly, this a fantastic achievement and our congratulations go to all. Following recent changes by ERYC, we will now be operating as a Directly Licensed Centre, this change will not affect the running of the scheme.

Under the recent 'Tesco Bags of Help' we came 3rd and will be using the money to replace equipment in the ${\it Club}$.

Finally, we would like to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy
New Year and thank you for all the support we have received throughout the year, it really is appreciated.

Kim Dalton Secretary

HOLMPTON

Celtic Christmas Strings -A Festive of Harp and Guitar By Chris
Neman and Maire Ni Chathasaigh At Holmpton Village Hall on Sunday
10th December 2-4pm. Tickets are £4.75/Concessions - under 16 or
over 65 are £4.25. Tickets are available from the Gazette Office in
Withernsea or Amanda on 01964631248 or email aprysome@gmail.com
or http://www.holmpton.org.uk/. A raffle and refreshments will be
available. St. Nicholas Church Holmpton Carol Service will be held on
Monday 18th December at 7pm. with refreshments. All welcome

Pat Leckonby

MISCELLANEOUS

Green Bins Fridays 17th Nov. 1st & 15th December Brown Bins Thursdays 30th Nov. & 14th December. Blue Bins Fridays. 24th November. 8th & 22nd December

The information in this newsletter is intended for general information purposes only. Whilst the editor tries to ensure that the information is accurate and complete, some of the information is supplied by third parties. We can make no warranties about the accuracy, reliability, completeness or timeliness of the information or links